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       ASSOCIATION DE DARDS DU QUEBEC   
                                            QUEBEC DARTS ASSOCIATION.
                                    3177 Notre Dame Apt. 3, Lachine, QC. H8S 2H4 

Memo to all QDA members :

Subject : QDA and Le Specialiste du dards. 

It has been brought to our attention that the majority of the QDA members do not have a complete understanding of the partnership between the sponsor : Le Spécialiste du dards and the Quebec Darts Association and the duties and responsibilities of Benoit Cayer with the QDA.
Each region is represented at our meetings by a Regional Director who is given this information but unfortunately we have come to realize that not all information reaches our players at all times. For this reason we feel that by sending you pertinent information from time to time will help to resolve this situation. Our spokesperson is Kevin Bourque of the Saguenay region and he will be helping with this reporting through Facebook and Lynn Williamson who is our Webmaster will be posting this information on the QDA website  

Le Spécialiste du dards is owned and operated by Francine and Benoit Cayer. They have been with the QDA for several years and they are the only QDA sponsors. It would seem that not everyone has an understanding of the position that Benoit holds with the QDA. We would like to take the time to clear this situation up and let everyone know what role Benoit plays in the development and operation of our Association. 

Benoit is in charge of Operations and Logistics , his job is to visit hotels to make sure that the venues meet our requirements and that the equipment that we need will fit in those venues. Since Benoit does not have a permanent job outside of his home, he has the time to travel to hotels and check out the size of halls and report back to us if he is convinced that all is in order for our events. Benoit does not have a voting position on the QDA executive but he is our sponsor. It is understood by both parties that no member of the QDA executive may profit from sales of dart supplies in QDA ranked tournaments therefore, Benoit is not a voting member. 
As the QDA sponsor, Benoit and Francine guarantee a certain amount of money to the QDA to help with our operations and to reward our players. 

The trophies for the winners in the singles event of all QDA tournaments are supplied by Le Spécialiste du dard. 

$600. A year : This amount is used to reward the top lady and man on the Provincial ranking lists who have participated in all singles events of the QDA tournaments and have obtained the most points. In the past, players such as : Marcel Simard, Martin Tremblay, Paul Bolduc and  Dianne Gobeil have profitited from this money which is presented to them by Francine Cayer at the Provincial Championships every year  This will help the players who qualify for the national team in June.  This year the two recipients are : Dianne Gobeil, Saguenay and Marcel Simard, Saguenay, they will each receive the amount of $300.00 at our Provincial Championships this month. 
$400. A year : This amount is sent to the NDFC to cover the registration costs of our youth players into the youth nationals . 

$600. Per tournament : Francine and Benoit offer the QDA an amount of $600.00 in order to have the right to sell dart supplies at all QDA events, this covers 6 tournaments @ $100.00 each. This is used to help with the costs of sending our teams (youth and adult) to the nationals each year. The QDA pays all expenses for the Quebec players each year who attend the nationals,this includes : Air or ground transportation, hotel rooms, provincial shirts, banquets and registrations into the national darts championship. The player normally pays a small qualifier fee and everything else is paid by the QDA. Normally the qualifier fee is much less than half the price of an airline ticket therefore, the QDA covers the greater amount of these costs. 

Francine and Benoit have also been known to visit some of the regions and offer help with fundraising and they have also been known in some instances to help supply youth players with dart equipment if they cannot afford to purchase it on their own. We as the QDA must protect our sponsors and that is the reason that only certain shirts are permitted in our events. No other company of the same gender as le Spécialiste du dards will have the right to wear any advertising of any company of the same gender during play in our halls. Those companies may not sell any dart equuipment as well.  This covers any dart company that is registered in the province of Quebec only.  Companies such as these may not advertise ( Dards Force) (Canadarts). :Please note that Darts Live shirts and Scotts darts are permitted.
I hope that this will help you to better understand the situation and that we must respect our sponsor. As you all know, it is very difficult to obtain dart sponsors therefore we must support the people who do sponsor and want to help the players who are members of this organization. 
We are proud to announce that Quebec will be the host of the Canadian National darts Championships (Youth in May and Adult in June) 2018. The following are the events that all of our players may take part in. 

June 8th -10th : Pre-tournament : Drummond Open; You may participate in all events of this tournament. Flyers can be found on Facebook- QDA Facebook and the QDA website. 

Monday evening June 11th : Mixed doubles tournament (bring your own partner) open to all.

Friday June 15th : Canadian Open : mixed  doubles ( bring your own partner) 

Saturday June 16th : Canadian open singles- open to all.

Sunday June 17th :  Ladies and men’s doubles. Open to all.

Friday June 15th: America’s cup qualifier:  this will be played in the afternoon , registration will be at 1:3pm and start time will be 2:30pm.  All NDFC members may participate in this qualifier. The entrance fee is $35.00 and this event will be held in Trinidad  in the month of July, 2018. The poster and rules will be posted by Kevin on Facebook and Lynn on the QDA Facebook and the QDA website. 
Flyers for the Canadian Open can be found on Facebook-QDA Facebook and the QDA website. 

 If at any time any member would like to speak with us on any subject please do not hesitate to visit us at our control table we will answer all questions to the best of our ability and it will be our pleasure to do so. 
We are looking forward to seeing all of you at our upcoming Provincial Championships this month. 

Maggie LeBlanc, QDA President.
Members of the QDA Executive : V. President-Kirk Perry, 2nd V. President- Patrick Brousseau, Membership Director- Robert Walker, Secretary-Lise Filiatreault, Provincial Youth Director- Lise Lapalme, Adult Provincial Director- Terri LeBlanc, Treasurer- Karine Lefebvre. 

Benoit Cayer : Operations and Logistics

Lynn Williamson : Webmaster. ( To visit our website ) : adqda.com

